From: AWR
To: Alistair Sage

Subject: RE: AWU Further Submission on Junior Rates [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

Date: Thursday, 23 May 2019 4:08:00 PM

Attachments: <u>image001.png</u>

Dear Alistair.

Thank you for your submission.

Your extension has been granted and your document is now available on the Annual Wage Review 2018–19 website:

https://www.fwc.gov.au/documents/wage-reviews/2018-19/consultations/awu-awr1819.pdf

Kind regards,

Oliver Smith

Economist, Modern Awards, Economics and Research Section

Fair Work Commission
Tel: (03) 8656 4733
Fax: (03) 9639 0230
oliver.smith@fwc.gov.au
11 Exhibition St, Melbourne Victoria 3000
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001
www.fwc.gov.au

The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country and pay our respects to their Elders, past, present and emerging.

From: Alistair Sage [mailto:alistair.sage@awunsw.com.au]

Sent: Thursday, 23 May 2019 12:58 PM

To: AWR

Cc: Stephen Smith; albert.baumgartner@mtansw.com.au; MSheehan@mtaofsa.com.au; Bill Chesterman; Trevor Clarke; Gabriel Miller; Chambers - Hampton C; Chambers - Ross J

Subject: AWU Further Submission on Junior Rates

Dear Commission Staff,

I refer to the junior rates conference before Hampton C on 15 May 2019 and the Panel's request for further submissions to be provided by midday Tuesday 21 May 2019.

The AWU has prepared a brief (4-page) further submission on this issue.

The AWU seeks an extension of time from the Panel in which to file this submission today. The extension is sought as employer and union parties were not able to reach a joint position on changes to the repair, services and retail stream of the *VMRSR Award 2010* (this was confirmed shortly before midday Tuesday). In addition, the AWU has needed to consult with other union parties before finalising this submission.

A copy of the further submission is **attached** to this email for filing should an extension be granted.

Kind regards,

ALISTAIR SAGE | Senior Legal Officer The Australian Workers' Union

16-20 Good Street Granville NSW 2142 P (02) 9897 3644 | F (02) 9897 1481



The information transmitted in this message and its attachments (if any) is intended only for the person or entity to which it is addressed. The message may contain intellectual property, copyright material, and confidential and/or privileged material. Any review, retransmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon this information, by persons or entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited. If you received this in error, please contact the sender and delete this e-mail and associated material from any computer and destroy any printed associated material. The intended recipient of this e-mail may only use, reproduce, disclose or distribute the information contained in this e-mail and any attached files, with the authority or permission of the sender. We do not accept liability in connection with computer virus, data corruption, delay, interruption, unauthorised access or unauthorised amendment.